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The invisible is not non-existent is the result of a rich collaboration between

artists and engineers, exploring gravity as a sustainable energy source. This

unprecedented synergy has allowed the creation of "gravity lamps", which

operate thanks to a weight hoisted and then lowered, thus producing energy

without resorting to traditional electricity. These lamps offer a unique light

that highlights and magnifies the staging, while reducing the energy

consumption of the show.

At the end of the performance on Tuesday, November 5, 2024, an exceptional

“bord de scène” will allow you to discover the backstage of the set and the

creation of the gravity lamps, to discuss with the artistic teams as well as the

engineers who contributed to this innovative work.



OPENLAB CONTENT
The Belgian theatre company Venedig Meer has pioneered eco-friendly practices with their

show The Invisible Is Not Nonexistent. Instead of traditional lighting systems, they developed

gravity-powered generators to light the stage, inspired by the Gravity Light by Deciwatt,

which generates 20 minutes of light using a 12 kg weight.

Adapting this technology for theatre required overcoming significant hurdles, such as the

low light output (15-40 watts compared to traditional 650-5000 watts). This limitation

reshaped the production process, including script adaptation and technical direction, as

light became a precious resource. Co-director Florence Minder highlighted how this

constraint inspired a new approach to storytelling and stage management.

The project fostered dialogue between artists and engineers, such as Baptiste Herregods

and Laurent Staudt. Despite occasional tensions—caused by evolving scripts and the

technical demands—the collaboration birthed innovative practices like gravity-based

technical direction.


